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Board of   
Directors 
 

Justin Few, President 

David Beall, Vice President 

Carol Bishop, Treasurer 

Tabetha Howell, Secretary 

Margaret Fields 

Mel Priddy 

Cara Dorrell 

Vicki Cherry 

Steve Harrison 

Staff 
 

Stephanie Giacomo,  

Executive Director 

Board and organizational members contributed 554 hours of  volunteer work to Pride In 

McAlester during 2016-2017. Fourteen PIM Board Meetings were held with an average     

attendance of  seven members.  One new board member, Steve Harrison, joined the         

directors in September 2016.  

Eleven membership lunch meetings were held with 

an average attendance of  nine. 

Organizational  
Memberships 
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Membership  

McAlester Community Garden 

McAlester Tree Board 

Pittsburg County Drug Court 

Pittsburg County Sheriffõs Department 

20 Individual Members 

23 Family Memberships 

23 Lifetime Memberships 

9 Non-Profit Members 

24 Business Members 

4 Permanent Partners 

1 Students 

Partnerships  
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Oklahoma Clean Community  
On July 11, 2016, the Oklahoma Department of  Environmental Quality and Keep Oklahoma 

Beautiful recognized Pride In McAlester as an Oklahoma Clean Community during a ceremony at 

Kiamichi Technology Center in McAlester. Accepting the award on behalf  of  Pride In McAlester 

and the City of  McAlester were PIM Board President Justin Few and McAlester Mayor John 

Browne.  Speaking to the impact of  PIM and the importance of  this award included ODEQ   

representatives Fenton Rood and Ferrella March, KOB Director Jeanette Nance, State            

Representative Brian Renegar, and past McAlester Mayors Steve Harrison and Kevin Priddle.  
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Keep Oklahoma Beautiful (KOB) hosted its 26th Annual Environmental Excellence       

Celebration on November 17th This event, held at the National Cowboy & Western       

Heritage Museum in Oklahoma City, celebrates the work of  municipalities, businesses,     

organizations, and individuals doing their part to keep Oklahoma beautiful. This year,       

several organizations in the McAlester area were recognized for their beautification          

efforts. Recognized groups were the Pittsburg County Drug Court and McAlester Main 

Street.  The City of  McAlester and Pride In McAlester were named finalists. 

The Pittsburg County Drug Court Program was the       

recipient of  KOB's Law Enforcement Program Award. 

The Pittsburg County Drug Court program supported the 

Pride In McAlester Fall and Spring Cleanups during the 

2015-2016 year with more than sixty people and 217    

community service hours. Their work and effort during 

these events saved the City of  McAlester and Pride In 

McAlester more than $4,500 in labor costs. Under the 

leadership of  Judge Tim Mills, the Pittsburg County Drug 

Court community service participants have become       

important and reliable partners for McAlester's Fall and 

Spring Cleanups. 

McAlester Main Street was awarded the Nonprofit, Service 

Pop. 15,000-40,000 Award for their work on The Old Town 

Pocket Park. McAlester Main Street took a tiny space in their 

community and changed it in a big way. The Old Town   

Pocket Park project took a vacant space between two of  the 

businesses in the Historic Old Town district and turned it   

into a quaint pocket park.  
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Local Organization Recognized for Exemplary Performance, Standard of  Excellence 

Keep America Beautiful presented Pride In McAlester  with its Presidentõs Circle Award at the 

recent Keep America Beautiful National Conference, which took place in Washington, D.C. The 

Presidentõs Circle Award recognizes exemplary performance by certified affiliates of the national 

nonprofit in creating clean, green and beautiful communities. 

In qualifying for a Presidentõs Circle Award, Pride In McAlester has met Keep America         

Beautifulõs standards of merit by conducting an annual Community Appearance Index,           

calculating the affiliateõs cost/benefit ratio, and administering activities in the areas of Ending 

Littering, Improving Recycling, and Beautifying McAlesterõs Community. Established in 1953, 

Keep America Beautiful consists of  a national network of  more than 620 community-based       

affiliates whose programs, initiatives and efforts, supported by millions of  volunteers, help       

transform public spaces into beautiful places. 

òOne of Keep America Beautifulõs most effective tools is the work of our grassroots network of 

affiliate organizations, which has an impact on millions of Americans each year,ó said Keep 

America Beautiful COO Becky Lyons. òOur affiliates are providing real solutions that help create 

communities that are socially connected, environmentally healthy and economically sound.ó 

òIt is an amazing honor to see the hard work of our board, volunteers, partners, and staff       

recognized on a national level,ó said Justin Few, President of the Pride In McAlester Board of 

Directors. 
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Volunteer  
Hours 

 

1,691 
Number of       
Volunteers 

 

623 
Volunteer 
Projects  

 

20 

Volunteer Projects 

DATE  PROJECT LOCATION  

July  16, 2016 Community Volunteer Day Chadick Park 

August 13, 2016 Community Volunteer Day Old Town 

September 3, 2016 National Planting Day Buffalo Run Disc Golf Course 

September 17, 2016 Fresh Paint Days Tobucksy Courthouse 

September 17, 2016 Cigarette Litter Prevention Choctaw Avenue Cruise Night 

September 24, 2016 Fresh Paint Days Tobucksy Courthouse 

October 8, 9, 15, & 16, 2017 Fall Cleanup Former National Guard Armory 

October 12, 2017 Will Rogers Drop Off Painting Will Rogers Elementary 

October 20, 2017 MHS Student Council Volunteer Day 
Thunderbird Park, Connally Park, 

McAlester Public Library 

November 12, 2017 Community Volunteer Day McAlester Community Garden 

December 10, 2017 Community Volunteer Day Choctaw Avenue 

February 16, 2017 Volunteer Appreciation Banquet McAlester Country Club 

February 18, 2017 Tree Care Workshop Southeast EXPO Center 

March 18, 2017 Community Volunteer Day B and Jefferson Park 

March 25, 2017 Baptist Youth Litter Pickup Various Locations 

April 6, 2017 MHS Student Council Litter Pickup Van Buren Ave 

April  8, 9, 15, 16, 22, 23, 29, & 30, 

2017 
Spring Cleanup Former National Guard Armory 

April 25, 2017 Graffiti Abatement & Mural Prep 2nd Street & A Street 

April 27, 2017 Girl Scout Litter Pickup Chadick Park 

May 10, 2017 Arbor Day Planting Thunderbird Park 

May 17, 2017 Memorial Flower Planting Chadick Park 

June 10, 2017 Community Volunteer Day Michael J. Hunter Park 

Year-Round Adopt-A-Block Program Various Locations 



 ф 

On Saturday, July 16, 2016 twenty Pride In McAlester volunteers worked 

at Chadick Park to paint light poles, trash can holders, and remove weeds 

and vines at the Coal Miners Memorial. The guard rail at the park along 

Sixth Street was also given a fresh coat of  paint.  

July Volunteer Day 
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August Volunteer Day 

Clogged drains, polluted water, and a fine from the city 
are just a few things that can result from stormwater 
contamination in McAlester. Nineteen volunteers met 
on Saturday, August 13th in Historic Old Town and 
spent a combined thirty hours promoting clean water 
during a Pride In McAlester Community Volunteer 
Day. Forty-nine stormwater drains received new    
markers reminding citizens that the water in the drain 
flows directly to natural water sources such as streams, 
rivers, and lakes. Volunteers also spent time picking up 
litter and removing debris. Organized by Pride In 
McAlester and the City of  McAlester's Environmental 
Programs office, the project helps educate citizens 
about environmental and infrastructure issues. The rain 
and other runoff  that enters the stormwater system 
does not undergo treatment or filtering at a water   
treatment plant. Any harmful items or chemicals that 
go down a drain directly affect the cleanliness of  the 
water and the health of  the wildlife and plants that live 
in these habitats.  Citizens are urged to be mindful of  
any substances that may flow into drains, including   
litter and yard debris. The City of  McAlester's          
ordinances prohibit residents from pouring any     
chemicals or oils into the stormwater system and also 
forbid anyone from mowing yard clippings into the 
street. In addition to being an eyesore, grass cuttings 
and other yard debris on roads can build up and restrict 
the movement of  water out of  yards and streets. 
Clogged drains can cost property owners and local 
government thousands of  dollars a year in water     
damage.  



 мм 

 Pride In McAlester and several partners celebrated Keep America Beautiful's National 
Planting Day on September 3, 2016. Twenty volunteers planted forty-three trees along 
McAlester's Buffalo Run Disc Golf  Course at Rotary Park. This project was a partnership          
between the Buffalo Run Disc Golf  Course promoters, the City of  McAlester, Pride In 
McAlester, and McAlester's Tree Board. City of  McAlester Land Maintenance Superintendent 
Sherman Miller and Gardener Robbie Patton started the day with a demonstration on proper 
planting techniques. Volunteers then prepared the trees by removing containers, placing them at 
the proper height, filling the holes, and adding top soil and mulch donated by Lowe's Home      
Improvement Store of  McAlester to the base of  the tree.  
 The trees were purchased by Matt House, local disc golf  professional and designer of  the 
Buffalo Run Course, with funds raised from tournaments. "This park and disc golf  course is 
quickly becoming one of  the best in the State," House said. "I'm humbled by the community's 
awesome support and willingness to help make it the best Park and Course in Oklahoma."  
 Loblolly Pines, a native species that grow fast and is hardy to the condition of  Southeastern 
Oklahoma, were planted for National Planting Day, which puts particular emphasis on planting 
indigenous trees throughout the United States. According to the Keep America Beautiful website, 
National Planting Day is a "call to action designed to mobilize Americans to support local       
ecosystems."  
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 A little paint can go a long way to beautifying and 
protecting a historic property. On September 17th and 
24th, sixteen volunteers spent a combined forty-six 
hours completing Pride In McAlester's Fresh Paint Days 
project. Fresh Paint Days is a program founded on the 
collaboration between HIS Coatings and Keep          
Oklahoma Beautiful. KOB, with the help of  sponsors, 
provides the paint and a stipend for supplies; selected 
communities supply the volunteers and elbow grease. 
This program has helped to revitalize communities 
across Oklahoma with a fresh coat of  paint. The 
Tobucksy County Courthouse is a pre-statehood     
structure located in the Old Town district of  McAlester 
and once served as a government building for the   
Choctaw Nation. In a team effort, the City of  McAlester 
also contributed to this beautification project by       
conducting minor repairs before painting began.  
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Pride In McAlester's 2016 Fall Cleanup brought record numbers of  citizens to drop off  

bulk trash, brush, metal, electronics, tires, household hazardous waste, and prescription 

drugs during October. More than 1,532 citizens in 851 vehicles pulled through the gates of  

the Former National Guard Armory, more than twice the number of  citizens utilizing the 

Fall Cleanups in previous years.   

Eighty-four on-site volunteers and community service 

participants spent 342 hours at the cleanup helping 

direct traffic, unload trucks, and sort recyclables. The 

City of  McAlester and Republic Services provided 

heavy equipment operators and truck drivers to the 

program. Other partners included Pittsburg County 

Drug Court, Neighbors Building Neighborhoods, and 

Pittsburg County Sheriff's Department.  

The Fall Cleanup relies on many donors for      

supplies, equipment, volunteer meals, and            

promotion. This year's donors included SE        

Oklahoma Box Company, Papa John's Pizza,    

Domino's Pizza, McAlester Radio, and Country 

Mart.  

Fall Cleanup 
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Waste Weight 
Electronics 27,828 lbs 

Metal 35,520 lbs 

Household Hazardous Waste 10,772 lbs 

Tires 6,520 lbs 

Bulk Waste 291,700 lbs 

Brush 51,760 lbs 

Prescription Drugs 100+ lbs 

Batteries 335 lbs 

Total 424,535 lbs 
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Thirty members of  the McAlester High School Student Council worked with Pride In 

McAlester on Thursday, October 20th to beautify city areas. Meeting first at Thunderbird 

Park on East Pierce, students broke into three teams to tackle projects throughout the city. 

One team stayed at the park to clean and paint playground equipment, seating, and signage 

at the area dedicated to members of  the 45th Infantry Division.  

MHS Student Council 


